

EAA 713 Newsletter October 2021

EAA 713 Club Officers

President – Fred Breisch
Vice President – Karl Lampe
Treasurer – Vicky Leroux
Secretary – Cebe Sue Breisch
Newsletter Editor – Fred Breisch

President's Briefing:



Downwind for KCOD runway 04!

Well, here it is October already...rather hard to believe, but judging by the colors it is happening...again.

In November we will be voting in a new slate of officers to serve during 2021, for a 1-year term.

We have the following open positions:

- Vice President
- Treasurer
- Newsletter Editor

Karl Lampe has volunteered to run for president. Cebe Sue Breisch has volunteered to serve as our secretary again.

If anyone would like to serve in an office contact Karl or myself...or, we may do a little recruiting. This is an opportunity to

serve the aviation community here in Cody.

Vice Presidents Korner:

What a lovely time of year. Great temperatures, low breezes, beautiful color changes in the vegetation, but not so clear skies. Has been a smokey year and dry. Am blessed to be below the traffic pattern at the Cody airport and below the arrival approach on the South Fork to see the extensive traffic with the good conditions. Headed to Minnesota for an annual week of bird hunting and maybe some fishing so will miss next Tuesday's gathering. Fred will handle the grill in my absence.

There have been many changes in the club in the recent past. Many new members have come onboard, while others are no longer able to serve. This chapter provides the opportunity to serve the local aviation community. Inspiring the next generation to be a part of aviation or a seasoned person to build their dream is what the EAA is about. Growth and skill development come from being involved versus watching it from the sidelines. An individual's growth comes from serving, not being served.

This chapter has such gifted members. There are many small and bigger opportunities that could use these talents to keep this chapter on track. Share your gifts and talents. Go through life as a player, and go out with a bang. Never stop growing. Do not retire from life. Retirement is just a change in how you are paid for your efforts.

Will also miss the next two Sunday breakfasts. Thanks Mike for all your help to make breakfast a great experience. Karl

Secretaries Report:

EAA Board Meeting September 28, 2021

The meeting was opened with all present

except John B. and John L. Cebe read the minutes from the August meeting, and they were approved. Vicky gave the Treasurer's report. We have \$10,018.56 in checking and our current Hawk Scholarship has increased to \$528.58, having received \$183.00 in donations from the Colorado pilots Fly-In Breakfast of September 11. The breakfast itself brought us \$230.00 gross from 30 guests. The report was accepted as read. New Business: The Christmas party has been scheduled for December 14 at The Ivy. We will have the 3 choices of meals as in the past. Still waiting on the costs. Most of our discussion was centered on the election of officers for the coming year. Each board member indicated their personal response and then we centered on individuals that might be interested. We would like to find those who are willing to serve. In serving you will receive more from working together for this club than what you give. We would love to see new faces with new and different ideas help this Club. We will vote for new officers in November. Chuck gave a quick update from the YRA board meeting. The installation of the wildlife fence is almost finished, the new GA taxiways are underway, and Todd

Simmons from Choice Aviation expressed a need for a defined plan for hangar development on the field. More larger hangars are needed for local and transit aviation and the new T-hangars needed for personal aircraft need to be laid out with much thought with the land we have available.

The October club meeting food will be a burgers, hot dogs and baked beans. The program is yet to be determined. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Cebe Sue Breisch, Secretary

Chuck Walker News:

YRA Project Updates -

You may have noticed a new wildlifeproof fence is being built around the airport property. This has been a priority for the FAA in their annual inspections of YRA for several years. The fencing crew is nearing completion of the project, which is being funded with AIP (Airport Improvement Program) funds from the FAA.

Contractors are hard at work on the GA taxilane and hangar development project between the fuel farm and Roger Sedam Dr. The work is very visible from the Greybull Hwy with heavy equipment excavating the taxilanes in preparation for a solid base to be laid down and compacted before asphalt is overlaid. Dirt being removed is being transported to the

low spot where the National Guard Armory was formerly located. Future plans envision a large ramp and box hangars being built at the site that will accommodate large business jets for both transient and local aircraft.

There are ongoing discussions between airport staff, the engineers and YRA Board regarding how best to develop and use the limited airport real estate available. The airport Master Plan is a living document and, while an update was completed about a year ago, new ideas are constantly surfacing. So much GA hangar construction has been undertaken in the past year that new questions are being asked and additional proposals considered. Stay tuned!

Project Report:

I stopped by John Brouillette's hangar to see how his *Van's Aircraft RV14A* project is coming along. He and Loren Tope were there working away...and I took a few pictures, so take a look:



Beautiful brand new Lycoming Thunderbolt YIO-380 engine – like that bright red color!





Accessory section – check out the electronic magneto…pretty slick and much lighter.





Fuel injection system.



Loren and John getting things done.



Canopy...Loren's aircraft in the background.



Hey, this is pretty complicated!









Engine data plate.





Lotsa' work still to do...but, it's really looking good! Great job guys, can't wait to see this bird take to the air.

From Your Editor:

We will be showing a video this month that I think we will all find interesting:

"The Miracle on the Hudson, a NEW perspective"

This is a presentation by a YouTube producer, *Mentour Pilot*, who is a Training Captain for a European airline.

Now, all we will need to do is get the technology to work for us. Come to the meeting and see if we can pull this off.

• In December we will be having our *Christmas Party*...again! We can all be looking forward to this special get together. Here are the

dinner options and the cost of each selection. Be thinking about this for December and make plans to attend – the food is excellent and the fellowship even better – *Merry Christmas!*

Christmas Dinner Options:

Fried Shrimp \$29.76
Prime Rib \$32.24
BBQ ½ Chicken \$26.04
(All meals include tax and gratuity)

- Alcoholic Beverages paid by the individual
- Non-alcoholic beverages included
- Meal starts with salad, dressing choices on the table
- All dinner entrees served with Glazed Vegetable and Scalloped Potatoes Gratin
- Desert will be choice of ice cream or sherbet

A Couple Nice Looking Corporate Aircraft Visiting Cody:





Life in the fast lane!

"Sunday Morning Breakfast"

Breakfast at 7:00 AM Sunday Morning—bring your appetite and a few tall tales...or tails!

That pretty much wraps-up this month's news.

I'll be seeing you around the airfield, just remember:

Keep the shiny side up, Fred

A Final Reminder:
The October 12th
Meeting will take
place at the EAA
Hangar – start time is

6:00 PM – the club will be providing Grilled Hamburgers, HOT DOGS and Cebe's Baked Beans!

You've got to
ATTEND to enjoy
Fred's (filling in for
Karl) Grilled
Hamburgers and,
HOT DOGS –

Also, at no additional cost, some excellent fellowship and maybe a few tall tails!

All the best, Fred



Fall colors – really beautiful this year!



Looks like the sun is setting on this month's newsletter.

Fly Safe!